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achieved by means of several public meetings with members of the project leadership to 
decide what aspects of the environmental degradation needed the most urgent attention. 

The first meeting between all the relevant parties took place on the 1st May 1995, with the 
following organisations represented: 

– Strahan Town Advisory Committee 
– West Coast Council 
– Strahan Landcare Group 
– Hobart Marine Board (Strahan Office) 
– Parks and Wildlife Service 
– Commonwealth Employment Service 
– Department of Primary Industry and Fisheries 
– Hydro Electric Commission 
– Representatives of local tourism, fisheries and aquaculture enterprises 
– Office of the Supervising Scientist (Federal) 
– DELM Division of Environmental Management (State, now Environment Tasmania) 

The interests of Strahan residents were represented by the Strahan Town Advisory Committee 
and members of the public. 

In addition to initial discussions, certain stakeholders were approached to provide support in 
kind, including the following organisations: 

– Department of Employment Education and Training (DEET) 
– West Coast Council 
– Hobart Marine Board 
– West Coast Development Board 
– Department of Premier and Cabinet 
– Strahan Landcare Group 
– Technical and Further Education (TAFE) 
– Hydro Electric Commission 
– Parks and Wildlife Service 
– Strahan Town Advisory Committee 
– Strahan foreshore businesses 

The meetings resulted in the following four objectives in order of priority: 

1 reconstruction of Regatta Point Wharf; 
2 rehabilitation of the Pyrite Wharf area; 
3 reconstruction of the seawall in the Strahan Foreshore Memorial Park; 
4 general clean-up of refuse from railway infrastructure and extension of the historic 

foreshore walkway to Pyrite Wharf. 

It was agreed the area should be inspected by an archaeologist to identify and classify items 
of cultural heritage significance in order that rehabilitation works be carried out in a manner 
sympathetic to the history of the area. 

Although the rehabilitation of Regatta Point Wharf was part of the initial project brief, it was 
later decided that the rehabilitation of the wharf should be outside of the direct control of 
MLRRDP due to the complex issue of funding and the number of different agencies involved 
in management of the site. However, the MLRRDP was represented on the Regatta Point 
Steering Committee that was formed to investigate the feasibility of redeveloping the wharf. 
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